CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting 

Wednesday 08 April 2015

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm
Present:
Councillors S. Paul (Chair); Barker; Jenks; V Paul; Penn; County Councillor J. 


Preston; Richards; C Clemson (Clerk)
143/14

Apologies
Received from Councillors Cavill and Roberts.
144/14

Declarations of Interest
None Received
145/14

Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 11 March 2015)

The minutes of the last meeting held Wednesday 11 March 2015 were signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairperson with the following amendment:  136/14 Councillor V Paul attended the Public Information Session held at Greenhill School – not Cllr V Penn.
Proposed: Cllr M Jenks
Seconded: Cllr B Barker

146/14

Matters Arising
Traffic Calming Issues/Speeding
To support the request to the highways department for traffic calming measures to be implemented on the main village road, data has now been collected and the community council will shortly receive a full report on the amount of traffic passing on the village road along with information on speed and times etc. Once the information has been collated with the evidence gathered by Dyfed Powys Police it is hopeful that we will have a solid case to put before the highways department to consider options that may be available to us in terms of addressing the problem. 

Alma Gardens

Further to correspondence with PCC regarding the communal bins at Alma Garden Flats County Councillor Preston has been advised that the situation has proved to be problematic.  Last year when the two bins were installed residents were continually placing black bags and loose rubbish into the orange recycling container. All residents were contacted by post and advised of the situation and the correct usage of the bins. Unfortunately the problem was not resolved which led to the council removing the Orange recycling bin. Residents have now been asked to place their Orange bags next to the Black general waste bin for collection.
Flyposting

The large banner has now been removed from the fence opposite Kiln Park garage along with a number of smaller posters. All business have been contacted and have been given a reasonable amount of time to remove their adverts. PCC is in a position to take formal action to those who do not comply with their request to remove the material.
147/14

Planning 

14/1163/PA – Penally Abby, Penally.
Alterations and Extension to Building (Partly in Retrospect).

The Clerk will forward the further information with regards to 'retrospect' to Councillors and email the link to Councillors with email provision.  Decision will be deferred until further information is received.
Councillor Barker advised that he has submitted a pre-application planning advice to see whether actual planning is required to remove the pillar that is situated near to the parking area at Penally Village Hall.  No response has yet been received from the Planning Dept. even though numerous telephone calls and emails have been forwarded.   County Councillor Preston will follow this up on his next visit to PCC. 

Cllr Paul proposed that when correspondence is forwarded to PCC that we ask that they reply within 14 days.  Seconded Cllr Barker.  All in favour.

148/14

Correspondence Received
As previously circulated
149/14

Accounts & Finance
a
Balance of Accounts
Balance of Current Account as at 20 March 2015 -  £6,617.50

b
Invoices received for Payment 
C Clemson – March

£163.20

Village Warden – March
£250.00

Crow News Printing

£78.00

Zurich Insurance

£243.80  (No increase from last year)

The Public Liability Insurance Certificate will be displayed on the notice board within the Village Hall.

c
Appeals for Funds: 
None Received
150/14 
County Councillor's Report
Village Traffic Calming

As reported in Matters Arising
Fly Posting
As reported in Matters Arising
Car Parking Charges

Pembrokeshire County Council is in the process of introducing car parking charges in many of its currently free parking areas. I am not aware at this time of any plans to implement charges at the Railway Station car park on the Penally by-pass.

DJ’s Planning Application

There is currently no further update on the planning application at the former DJ’s site. The application is for the demolition of the night club building and the adjoining Shangrila flats and the erection of seven residential dwellings. The status of the application remains at no decision has yet been made and that all consultations have been made. It is my understanding that there is still work to be done around the affordable housing provision and that both parties are working towards a suitable outcome.

Alma Garden Flats

As reported  in Matters Arising.
151/14

Items of Business Submitted by Members
Chequers.  It is thought that someone is living in the property and that live bands have also been booked for an event in May.   Councillors are not aware of any license applications that have been made for this event.  County Councillor Preston will investigate this claim further.
152/14

Reports from Councillors
Cllr Richards asked if any work has been carried out on the Horse Chestnut Tree situated at Sharnbrook.  Cllr Paul answered that no work has been carried out to date and that approval would be needed before this can take place.

Cllr Richards also mentioned signage for the Village Playing Field and that a  ‘No dogs’ and ‘No dog fouling’ signs be allowed on same.  County Councillor Preston will speak to Glenville Codd, PCC, with regards to same.

Cllr Penn mentioned the cleaning of the village hall floor and should a contribution to the cost of same be given.  Cllr Barker added that an industrial cleaner had been loaned on a free of charge basis and that the village hall committee is going to cover the costs of the cleaning materials used.
It was suggested that a cheque totalling £50 donation be made.  Proposed Cllr Penn.  Seconded Cllr V Paul.  All in Favour.

Cllr Penn also mentioned the removal of the large amount of rubbish near to the Western Power box on The Green.  The Clerk will contact SMART Gardens and ask that he remove same.

Cllr Penn asked County Councillor Preston if he thought a new bench situated on Holloway Court would be welcome.  County Councillor Preston mentioned that he thought that this, or a piece of new fencing, would be appreciated.  He will investigate further.  AGENDA  ITEM for Next Month.
153/14

Items for Crow News
Nothing received.
154/14

Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 13 May 2015 – ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


